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and £24 Overseas members. 

The motion to approve the accounts was 
proposed by GW0RHC, seconded by G4PFF 
and AGREED by all present.  

Election of Committee 
At this point, the entire Committee 
resigned, as required by the 
constitution. The Chair was taken by John 
G3WGV. 

The existing committee offered themselves 
for re-election. There were no other 
nominations. The re-election of those 
Committee members was proposed by 
G3WGV, and seconded by G3WGN, and 
they were ELECTED by all present. The 
2014/2015 committee is thus: 

President G3NUG 
Chairman G3SVL 
Secretary G4LDL 
Treasurer G3USR 
Member         G4AXX (Reflector Moderator) 
Member         G4FKA 

G3SVL thanked the members present for 
their continuing trust in the Committee and 
took the chair for the remainder of the 
meeting. He noted the urgent need for a 
new Digest Editor and asked candidates to 
contact him to indicate their interest. 

Election of Auditor 
The Honorary Auditor is Nigel Knapton, 
G1JKE and Nigel has indicated his 
willingness to continue in Office for the 
next year. This was proposed by G3USR, 

seconded by G4IUF and AGREED by all 
present. 

Any Other Business 
Neville G3NUG noted that he would be 
standing down as President at the 2015 
AGM and thanked all members for their 
support. He announced his plans for 
relocation. Neville noted that the 
Committee were taking on the tasks that he 
had previously undertaken. 

Don G3BJ reminded members of the 
forthcoming special event to celebrate the 
90th anniversary of the first contact 
between England and New Zealand. GB2NZ 
will run through September and October 
then the special call 2SZ will be used as that 
was the call of Cecil Goyder who was at the 
UK end of the contact. 

Chris G3SVL announced that a number of 
books owned by the late Dave Mann, 
G0HXN were available for members to take 
at this meeting. 

Ed GW3SQX reminded members that the 
annual IOTA contest would be taking place 
the following weekend. 

There was a vote of thanks to Neville and 
Trish for hosting the AGM and Summer 
Social for many years. 

There being no further business, the 
Chairman closed the formal meeting at 
12:34 

Following the meeting the Chairman 
presented Trish Cheadle with a bouquet of 
flowers and CDXC Challenge Trophies to 
M0IKW and G3SJJ. 
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on Signy Island and KC4USK at an American 
base in Antarctica.  

On March 17th a BBC film unit arrived by 
helicopter from HMS Protector and, as it 
turned out, it was a beautiful day with 
sunshine, blue skies and no wind! This gave 
completely the wrong impression to the 
visitors who obviously thought those 
conditions were normal. F2MA was heard 
calling 'CQ South Pole & Antarctica' on 15 
metres CW 559 but no reply was received 
to calls from VP8HF. There was still no 
contact with VK or ZL. Conditions were fair 
all day but 20 metres suddenly faded at 
2252 GMT.  

March 18th was a very busy day with plenty 
of activity from the surveyors and the film 
unit. A sequence was required of the 
communications set-up and, as the cameras 
could not get inside the radio tent, the 
equipment was set up outside in exactly the 
same positions. This took just over an hour.  

There was one very important feature of 
this scene. Mr Charles Lagus, BBC wildlife 
cameraman, wanted to record a ship 
passing. He wanted to mention the names 
of the islands and would be speaking for 
about 3 or 4 minutes. This had to be done 
using a battery operated receiver because 
the AC generator had to be stopped as it 
made too much noise for the recorders. 
Eventually all was ready. Cables were 
connected, sound tested, camera 
positioned and everywhere the atmosphere 
was that of a big movie studio! When the 
time came to switch on the 62 set it was 
noticed that the motor was sounding as 
though it was going faster than usual, and 
then the reason became apparent. It had 
been accidentally connected to 24 volts 
instead of 12 volts! This had burnt out the 
valve filaments and so contact was made 
with the DX40 and the ship was requested 
to shift to 14 Mcs amateur band to make 
this transmission so that it could be picked 
up on the Swan transceiver. All was then 
ready but once again trouble was 

encountered. The SSB rig had been 
switched on for about 10 minutes when a 
sizzling sound was heard coming from the 
transistorised power unit quickly followed 
by smoke! It was quickly switched off 
disconnected and the spare unit 
reconnected and switched on again and all 
was well. 

The ship was picked up OK but there was 
very strong interference from a South 
American AM station and the ship was 
requested to QSY down about 10 Kcs. 
Unfortunately the ship had trouble with 
their transmitter and it was a considerable 
time before they came back on the air again 
and by the time they had been tuned in 
again it had started to snow!! So there was 
nothing else for it but to abandon the 
filming and get everything back into the 
tent as soon as possible. 

 On the sked that evening the camp was 
informed that there was a shortage of 
helicopter fuel and flying was going to be 
severely restricted. They wanted to lift off 
all unnecessary stores and personnel the 
next morning so that they could more easily 
work out the amount of fuel they had left. 
The 612 was considered unnecessary (!) 
and as the defective 62 set had been 
replaced it was agreed to send this off. 
Three Royal Marines also were sent off and 
so now the station was much smaller and 
more compact. Unfortunately there were 
many skeds and long discussions on the air 
that evening and by the time I was able to 
get on the bands everything was dead 
which resulted in nil QSOs.  

On the morning of the lift-off of the 
'unnecessaries' the weather was very much 
anti-flying with visibility down to about 200 
yards. Skeds with the ship were arranged 
for every half hour until 1100 when normal 
sked times were resumed. The helicopter 
eventually arrived at 1830 and completed 
the lift-off. The only item of Naval radio 
now left was the 62 set plus the 36ft whip 
batteries and battery charger.  
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Conditions were really atrocious on 20 
metres and 15 metres. Europeans could be 
heard all day on 15 metres but it wasn't 
until 1507 GMT that the first QSO was 
made with G3FKM and three and a half 
hours later only 20 QSOs had been made. 
20 metres SSB was tried but the only QSO 
to materialise was with I1RIF putting in a 
beautiful 5 & 8. The band was absolutely 
dead for the rest of the night. On 40 metres 
G2DC could not be contacted and the only 
QSOs made were with VP8GQ and KC4USK. 
The party were informed that evening that 
the lift-off day for the whole camp would 
be on Sunday 22nd, one day earlier than 
expected as the bad weather was becoming 
more frequent. Thus Monday 23rd would be 
a spare day should Sunday prove to be 
unflyable.  

On March 20th 2 hours of CW produced 4 
QSOs and only 4 more on 20 metres SSB. 
Plenty could be heard - particularly 2 Gs 
talking to each other and discussing the 
merits or demerits of using 6146s in linear 
amplifiers. They were both 5 & 8 on 20 
metres SSB and half an hour was spent in 
trying to break in on them without success. 
Why on earth do people use the DX bands 
for local nattering? (Ed: Fair comment!) 

That evening another G was heard asking 
another European about VP8HF and the G 
was heard to say (5 & 8) that he didn't 
expect he'd get through! Whereupon he 
was given a call on his frequency but 
without success. Another hour on 20 
metres CW produced only another 13 QSOs 
and 6 more were still needed for the 
1,000th QSO. The very poor state of the 
bands was disappointing after expecting to 
do so much better.  

The last day March 21st came and started 
off a bit black. The engine on the battery 
charger refused to come to life and on 
investigation proved to be due to a lack of 
sparks. Unfortunately the box spanner 
required for the flywheel nut had been sent 
off with the 'unnecessary' stores on 

Thursday so the 'sparkery' could not be got 
at. Fortunately the batteries were all in a 
state of full charge. 

As no replies were forthcoming to the CQs 
being sent out, the 20 metre band was 
searched for any other station calling CQ in 
an attempt to secure QSO number 1,000. 
There were plenty of UAs calling CQ but 
none heard VP8HF replying to them. A ZS1 
contact was made a 9Q5 and an LU thus 
bringing the total up to 997. PY2PA and 
PY2PE had repeatedly said that there were 
thousands of stations waiting for a QSO 
with VP8HF but there were none to be 
heard. During the previous 4 days only 45 
QSOs had been made the conditions being 
so very bad. Around 1700 GMT QSO 
number 1,000 was made on 15 metres CW 
with W5FGO/MM and later that evening 20 
metres opened up to the States and made a 
real grand slam finish on CW with 156 
contacts.  

SSB was tried at various times but there 
was so much AM QRM from South 
American stations that it took anything up 
to 30 minutes to make a QSO. Therefore 
CW was maintained in order to give the 
QSOs. And so at 0050 GMT on 22nd the last 
QSO was made from South Sandwich K6LEB 
making a grand total of 1,153 QSOs in the 
16 days on the island during a period of 
extremely poor radio conditions.  

The morning of the 22nd dawned foggy and 
definitely unflyable but everything had 
been dismantled and packed ready for the 
lift -off 'at first light' as requested with the 
exception of the 62 set and the 36ft whip. 
This was kept for communications with the 
ship right up to the last moment. As it 
turned out just one helicopter trip was 
made in fog at about 11 a.m. By now all 
surplus petrol had been ditched to save 
flying time but there was still some paraffin 
left to operate primus stoves to cook 
Sunday dinner if necessary. At 1755 a break 
in the heavy clouds was observed and 
visibility improved to such an extent that 
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SWEATSHIRTS (Polycotton Raglan Sleeve) 

S, M, L, XL, XXL    £22.00 

3XL*, 4XL*  £23.00 
Colours: Black, Royal*, Navy*, Light Oxford Grey, Sky, 
Bottle Green*, Red, Burgundy, Jade, Purple. 

 

ADULT HOODIE 

S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL    £23.00 
Colours: Navy, Royal, Black, Red, Bottle, Fuchsia, Purple, 
Burgundy, Yellow, & 40 more. 

 

POLO  SHIRTS (Polycotton) 

XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL, 5XL   £14.00 
Colours: Black, Navy, Royal, White, Red, Bottle, Grey, 
Burgundy, Sky, Emerald. 

 

POLO  SHIRTS (100% Cotton) 

S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL*  £17.00 
Colours: Black*, Navy*, Royal*, White*, Red*, Bottle*, 
Grey*, Burgundy, Purple, Yellow, Sky, Fuchsia & more. 

 

'T' SHIRTS HEAVYWEIGHT  (100% Cotton) 

S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL*, 4XL*   £16.00 
Colours: Black*, Bottle*, Royal*, Navy*, Sky*, White*, 
Gold*, Red, Grey, Orange, Burgundy, Jade, Yellow. 

 

RUGBY SHIRTS FR1 (Plain 100% Cotton) 

S, M, L, XL £25.00  XXL    £26.00 

3XL*                                   £28.00 
Colours: Black*, White*, Navy*, Red, Burgundy, Bottle 
Green, Royal, Gold, Emerald, Sky, Purple, Airforce Blue, 
Orange, Chocolate, Light Pink, Grey, Olive, Sapphire, 
Fuchsia. 

 

 

RUGBY SHIRTS (Quartered / Striped) 

Available, please ask. 

 

'V' OR CREW NECK PULLOVER (Lambswool)  

S, M, L, XL, XXL    £42.00 
Colours: Black, Navy, Wine, Bottle Green. 

 

FLEECE BODY WARMER 

XS*, S, M, L, XL, XXL    £22.00 
Colours: Black, Navy*, Bottle, Red, Royal 

BODY WARMER 

S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL* £29.00 
Colours: Black*, Navy*, Green. 

 

SOFTSHELL BODYWARMERS 

XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL £38.00 
Colours: Black, Navy, Royal, Red, Dark Grey, Cactus Green 

 

FLEECE JACKETS 

XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL* £27.00  
Colours: Black*, Navy*, Red, Natural, Royal, Bottle, Dark 
Grey, Burgundy, Orange. 

 

SOFTSHELL JACKET 

XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL*, 4XL* £45.00 
Colours: Black*, Navy*, Royal, Red*, Dark Grey*, Cactus 
Green. 

 

DOVER  JACKET (Waterproof, Polyester, Fleece Lined) 

34", 36", S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL* £40.00 
Colours: Navy*, Black*, Royal, Bottle, Red, Grey, Orange. 

 

No Minimum Quantities 
and 

Discount Given for 
BULK ORDERS 
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HARRIS JACKET (Waterproof, Peach Finish Fleece Lined) 

S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL                          £45.00 
Colours: Navy, Black. 

 

OVERALLS 

36" to 54"     56" to 60"*                  £28.00 
Colours: Black, Bottle, Navy*, Royal*, Red.  

 

SHOW/WAREHOUSE  COATS (Poly/Cotton, Knee length) 

XS*, S, M, L, XL, XXL 

Colours: White* £21.00 

Colours: Royal, Green, Navy. £25.00 

 

TIES (Polyester)  £13.00 
Colours: Black, Bottle, Burgundy, Navy, Royal, Red.  

 

CAPS  & BEANIES*                       £12.00 
Colours: White*, Black*, Red*, Royal*, Navy*, Bottle*, 
Purple*, Yellow*, Fuschia*, Sky*, Burgundy*, Bottle/Beige, 
Navy/Red, Navy/Beige. 

 

CHILDRENS SWEATSHIRTS (Polycotton Raglan Sleeve) 

1, 3, 5, 7, 9, 11 years                           £17.00 
Colours: Black, Royal, Navy, Light Oxford Grey, Sky, Bottle 
Green, Red, Burgundy, Jade, Purple. 

 

CHILDRENS HOODIE 

1, 3, 5, 7, 9, 12 years £18.00 
Colours: Navy, Royal, Black, Red, Bottle, Fuchsia, Purple, 
Burgundy, Yellow, & 16 more. 

 

CHILDRENS POLO SHIRTS 

1, 3, 5, 7, 9, 11 years                          £12.00 

Colours: White, Red, Burgundy, Navy, Royal, Sky, Bottle 
Green, Jade, Purple, Yellow, Gold, Black, Light Oxford Grey.  

 

CHILDRENS RUGBY SHIRTS (Plain 100% Cotton) 

26", 28", 30", 32"                               £20.00 
Colours: Bottle, Navy, Royal, Red, Fuchsia Pink, Black. 

 

CHILDRENS FLEECE JACKET 

3, 4, 6, 8, 10, 12 years                      £22.00 
Colours: Burgundy, Black, Royal, Oxford Grey, Bottle, Navy, 
Red. 

 

CHILDRENS DOVER JACKET 

5, 7, 9, 11, 32"                                    £30.00 
Colours: Black, Navy, Red, Royal, Burgundy, Bottle. 

 

CHILDRENS SOFTSHELL JACKET 

3, 5, 7, 9, 11 years                              £30.00 
Colours: Black, Navy, Red. 

 

CHILDRENS FLEECE BODYWARMER 

3, 5, 7, 9 years                                    £17.00 

11 years                                                £21.00 
Colours: Navy, Red. 

 

CHILDRENS OVERALLS 

22" to 34"                                            £16.00 
Colours: Royal, Navy, Red, Camouflage. 

 

SADDLECLOTHS 

Full or Pony / Cob                              £25.00 
Colours: White, Black, Navy, Red, Royal, Green, Brown, 
Sky, Burgundy, Purple, Lilac, Yellow, Grey, Pink.  

 

 

Visit www.aquarianembroidery.co.uk for more garments. 
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ITEM COLOUR QTY SIZE PRICE 
     
     
     
     
     
     
     
     
     
     
     

Logo required: 
CDXC 

Extra Text @ 
£3/line 

 
Sub-total   

Post & Packing  

Name/Text: Order Total  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prices include a stock logo up to 8000 stitches, one line of 
text and VAT. 

Additional lines are charged at £3.00 
 

Discounts available for Bulk Orders. 
Schools, Clubs, Businesses supplied. 

Your own logo can be set up. Please ask for details. 
 

We will gladly embroider your own garment or supply sews 
on badges. 

 
If you require a garment that is not on our list (e.g. shirts, 

sportswear etc.) please ask and we will  quote a price. 
 

Hi-Viz, Printing & Promotional items available Personalised 
smartphone and tablet covers. Please see website for details 

BRIAN FINDLETON & DEBORAH KENWARD 
QUARRY HILL COTTAGE 

JUSTINHAUGH 
By FORFAR 

ANGUS 
DD8 3TQ 

Phone:  01307 860350 
Fax: 01307 860350 

www.aquarianembroidery.co.uk 
e-mail: aquarian@tdlmail.co.uk 

find us on  

DELIVERY 
Usually within 2 

weeks depending 
on stock 

availability 

POST & PACKING 

£3.00 for first 
item and £1.50 

for each 
additional item. 

Maximum £12.00 

Bodywarmers, 
Jackets, Overalls, 
Showcoats £5.00 

each. 

Caps, Beanies 
and Ties £1.00 

Payment must be sent with order. Please make cheques payable to Aquarian 

    NAME: 
    ADDRESS: 
 
 
    POSTCODE: 
    TELEPHONE NUMBER: 








